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NPMHU DELEGATES MAKE HISTORY
DURING FIRSTEVER ONLINE NOMINATIONS MEETING

*  * *
HOGROGIAN AND HORA REELECTED BY ACCLAMATION 

VPS HARRIS, WILKIN, AND SAPP ALSO REELECTED 

MAIL BALLOT ELECTIONS SET FOR 2 REGIONAL VICE PRESIDENTS IN FALL

Please Post!!

O n Tuesday, July 21, 2020, the Dele-
gates elected by the NPMHU 
membership to attend the 2020 

National Convention (now scheduled for 
March 2021 because of the ongoing COVID-19 
pandemic) made NPMHU history when they 
met virtually — through desktop and laptop 
computers, tablets, cell phones, and perhaps 
even land-line telephones — to nominate 
candidates for all seven National Officers open 
for election in 2020.

National President Paul V. Hogrogian 
and National Secretary-Treasurer Michael J. 
Hora were the only nominees for their respec-
tive National Offices, and therefore have been 
re-elected by acclamation for the next four-year 
term, running from October 2020 to October 
2024. Central Regional Vice President June 
Harris (Local 306), Northeastern Regional 
Vice President David Wilkin (Local 309), and 
Southern Regional Vice President Lawrence 
Sapp (Local 318) also were nominated without 
challenge, and also have been re-elected.

�ere were two nominees for Eastern Regional 
Vice President, incumbent Vice President John 
Gibson (Local 308) and Felandria Jackson 
(Local 305). �ere a lso were t wo nominees for 
Western Regional Vice President, incumbent 
Don Sneesby (Local 316) and Juan Torres (Local 
303). �ese two mail ballot elections will be held 

in September and October of this year amongst 
the entire membership of these two Regions. 
�e election process will be governed by the 
controlling constitutional provisions for mail-
ballot elections of National Officers, and will 
be directed by the three members of the 2020 
Elections Committee: Yvette Johnson (Chair) of 
Local 300; Ira Edelstein of Local 318; and Greg 
Newsome of Local 306.

�e historic Nominations Meeting was 
attended by more than sixty percent of all elected 
Delegates from the Local Unions. After a brief 
welcome from President Hogrogian, Creden-
tials Committee Chairman Pervous (Andy B.) 
Badilishamwalimu of Local 310 announced that 
a total of 341 Delegates have been certified by 
the Committee for attendance at the upcoming 
Convention, and that at least 217 were in atten-
dance during the virtual Nominations Meeting 
today. From that point forward, the entire 

meeting was run by the Elections Committee, 
in the person of Chair Yvette Johnson. 

Chair Johnson began by thanking the Dele-
gates and the other members of her committee. 
She then read some of the rules that specifi-
cally governed the Nominations Meeting, all of 
which were previously circulated to the Dele-
gates in a mailing in early July. �en Chair 
Johnson announced each National Office, 
and all Delegates were given an opportunity 
to nominate candidates. For each nomination, 
Sister Johnson asked, at least three times for each 
office, “are there any more nominations?” and 
only cut often nominations after all Delegates 
had an opportunity to speak. For each National 
Officer re-elected by acclamation, the Delegates 
broke into sustained applause, sending their 
congratulations to all of the new officers, and 
looking forward to this fall’s elections to fill the 
remaining two officers.

TELL YOUR SENATOR TO PASS THE HEROES ACT! 

T he United States Postal Service stands at a critical juncture due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic. It has caused a dramatic loss of mail 

volume and revenue that will result in a direct loss of $13 billion with 
an additional loss of $54 billion over the next decade. Additionally, the 
essential employees of the Postal Service have put their health and safety 
at risk, which has led to over 3,000 employees infected with the corona-
virus as of late July.

In order to combat this crisis, the House of Representatives passed 
the Health and Economic Recovery Omnibus Emergency Solutions 
(HEROES) Act, H.R. 6800. �is necessary legislation includes language 
to provide for $25 billion in emergency funding to the Postal Service; 
makes it easier for the Postal Service to borrow funds from the Department  

of Treasury; and requires hazard pay of an additional $13.00 an hour to 
essential employees. 

At the time of publication, the Senate is considering language for the 
next stimulus package. NPMHU and its members have urged members 
of the Senate to take up the language in the HEROES Act, especially as 
it relates to the Postal Service and its employees. If you have not done so 
already, please call your Senators at 866-832-1560, with the message 
to support the Postal Service. �ank you to those who have called and 
written to their selected officials; your efforts are vital to promote the needs 
of the USPS and its employees. For updates on the HEROES Act and 
news on how COVID-19 is impacting the Postal Service and its employees, 
please check the NPMHU website, www.npmhu.org. 
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